Our Ref:

CL:JL NCR19214 PRO10/HLT27

17 March 2020

## **Press Release**

Chileya Luangala Acting Chief Executive Officer

## FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE



## **Administration Centre**

15 Fiennes Street PO Box 96 TOODYAY WA 6566

T (08) 9574 9300

F (08) 9574 2158

E records@toodyay.wa.gov.au W www.toodyay.wa.gov.au

## CANCELLATION OF ALL NON-ESSENTIAL MEETINGS AND PUBLIC GATHERINGS

As you would be aware there has been a recent outbreak of a virus called Coronavirus (COVID 19).

In response to public health concerns about the spread of COVID-19 (novel coronavirus), the Shire of Toodyay has made the precautionary decision to cancel all non-essential meetings and public gatherings.

Community Information Sessions will be cancelled until further notice.

- Cancelled 18 March 2020 Morangup Community Centre
- Cancelled 2 May 2020 Toodyay Community Centre
- Cancelled 10 June 2020 Bejoording Community Hall
- Cancelled 18 July 2020 Morangup Community Centre
- Cancelled 2 September 2020 Toodyay Community Centre
- Cancelled 28 November 2020 Bejoording Community Hall

We are closely monitoring the situation and adhering to government advice and guidelines. The Department of Health is lead agency for distribution of information on the disease and responses.

The Department of Premier and Cabinet has established a specific Coronavirus Pandemic Coordination Unit to liaise across agencies, businesses and Local Governments in enacting the State Pandemic Plan.

To keep informed and up to date visit the WA Health Department website <a href="https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/Articles/A">https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/Articles/A</a> E/Coronavirus.

If you require more information or have any question please contact the Shire of Toodyay on 9574 9300 or via email records@toodyay.wa.gov.au

Chileya Luangala

**ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER**